
Newsletter Term 1 Week 7 - Friday, 15 March 2024

Dear Parents, Families, Students and Staff,


In Mr White’s newsletter two weeks ago, he wrote about empathy being at the 
heart of the strategy of using our emotional intelligence, which is what we 
promote here at Holy Family. We are powerful in the way we use empathy to 
reflect our school values of positive emotion, trust, and support. We are here to 
support each other, as well as all our learners, in the way our catholic ethos 
directs us to by supporting those that are most vulnerable in society and this is 
certainly true for our setting.

 

As we nurture our empathy we remember the example of our greatest influencer, 
Jesus. Jesus always put the marginalised in society first. In my current studies we 
are learning about Catholic social teaching in which Jesus’ message is 
underpinned. The four key principles are human dignity, the common good, 
subsidiarity and solidarity. These are embedded within our values and pillars here 
at Holy Family.  

 

This week sees the commencement of the NAPLAN testing for years 3 and 5 
classes. Whilst it is not a measure of a students’ true worth as a learner, it will be 
beneficial in providing a snapshot of data that we need to progress our teaching 
and learning. It provides answers to questions such as where are the gaps in 
learning and how can we as a staff close these learning gaps? We will always 
strive to do better in our approach to learning and teaching and this tool assists 
us in doing so. 
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At Holy Family we understand that learning comes in many forms and that 
children use their hundred languages to express what they know and what they 
want to know. We believe that every child is a competent citizen from birth and 
comes with a wealth of knowledge that must be nurtured and cultivated by us 
the teachers, educators, and leaders of Holy Family. 


We only have to walk into the amazing pre-school room here at the school and 
we see the educators and pre-school teachers being directed to the many 
different tables of provocations by the children themselves that are showing 
their interests, their passions, their hundred languages. 

 

This week we also held our AGM for school board. We welcomed some new 
attendees and reflected on the 2023 school year and highlighted the many 
changes and initiatives we do here at Holy Family. Please refer to the links on the 
next page to read the reports.

 

Lastly, just a reminder that yard supervision by teachers and leaders commences 
at 8:15am so if children need to be brought to school prior to 8:15am they must 
be booked into OSHC.


NICHOLAS DEPALMA 
ACTING PRINCIPAL
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Tuesday 19th 
Families are invited to a Harmony Day morning tea 

in the staff room at 9am

Friday 22nd 
2MR and 2NP are presenting a special Harmony Day assembly

18th to the 22nd of March

School events open to families and friends to attend

Special 
Canteen Menu 


Friday

Butter Chicken or Chickpea 

Curry with rice plus an 
orange jelly $6.50


Order via QKR, Office or 
Canteen

Friday 
Cultural dress


Children are invited to 
wear their cultural dress 

or orange or school 
uniform
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Dear Qkr Users
 
The Android Phone issue has now been resolved. 


Parents and carers can now download the App from the Google 
Play Store on all versions of phones.
 
Apologies for the inconvenience and thank you for your patience.
 
Regards
The Qkr Team

QKR update

QKR is the most convenient way to order great tasting 
healthy food for your children from our Canteen

Annual Report
The 2024 HFCS AGM Report is now available for 

your information.


Click here to view the report


http://www.apple.com/au/
https://bpb-ap-se2.wpmucdn.com/blogs.holyfamily.catholic.edu.au/dist/1/154/files/2024/03/2024-AGM-report-a74583141f532bf5.pdf
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FROM THE APRIM
Dear Parents and Caregivers,


God loved the world so much that he gave his only Son, so that everyone who 
believes in him may not be lost but may have eternal life. For God sent his 
Son into the world not to condemn the world, but so that through him the 

world might be saved.


John 3:16-17





As we reflect on last Sunday’s Gospel, we are reminded that we will become 
less overwhelmed when we open ourselves to God’s love in our lives. 
Through Jesus, we witness a better way to live, one that does not condemn, 
but gives life and hope. Even though as humans we make mistakes time and 
time again, we take comfort in the knowledge of God’s unending love and 
mercy. In our lives, we have glimpses of this love through the special bonds 
we share with our children and grandchildren. Often, we find that our love 
for them is so overwhelming that we would do anything for them. Through 
this experience, we better understand God’s merciful love for us all. As we 
continue our Lenten journey, let us reflect on the times where we have 
experienced the personal love of Christ in our lives, and how this love has 
inspired us to share the joy of the Gospel with others.
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Next week is Harmony Week and our school is preparing for a range of 
rich and engaging activities that help create an awareness and celebration 
of our country’s diverse multiculturalism. The theme this year is 
“Everyone Belongs” and it highlights the importance of promoting 
inclusion of all people within our school community. Harmony Day 
actually originated in Australia in 1999 and was inspired by the 
International Day for the Elimination of Racial Discrimination declared by 
the United Nations. The colour orange is used as it symbolises 
communication, meaningful conversation and mutual respect between all 
people. At Holy Family Catholic School, we have a Harmony Day 
competition for students to enter and the winners will be announced at 
next Friday’s Harmony Day assembly, where children are invited to wear 
their cultural dress, orange clothing or school uniform. There is also an 
Aboriginal artist who will be working with classes, groups of children 
visiting the Pines Lakes Community Centre to perform as part of the 
Vietnamese Intergeneration program, a Harmony Day prayer liturgy and a 
special canteen menu of Butter Chicken or Chickpea Curry and orange 
jelly. Families are also invited to share a 
story, dance or other cultural experience 
w i t h s m a l l g ro u p s o f c h i l d re n 
throughout the week. We would love to 
see as many families as possible at the 
Harmony Day morning tea in the staff 
room at 9am on Tuesday.


 

God bless,


Anthony Terminello

APRIM

Assistant Principal I Religious Identity and Mission


FROM THE APRIM
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Early Years Photos
These are some of our youngest students 

enjoying the tasty butter chicken and rice that our 
amazing Early Years cook Angela prepared.
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Early Years Photos
Learning through play in our Early Years classrooms
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Event Date

SACA School Cup (Cricket) Friday 22nd March

Good Friday (Public Holiday) Friday 29th March

Easter Monday (Public Holiday) Monday 1st April

Parent Teacher Interviews Tuesday 2nd to Thursday 4th April

SACPSSA Swimming Carnival Wednesday 3rd April

Sports Day Wednesday 10th April

Last Day of Term 1 Thursday 11th April

Pupil Free Day Friday 12th April

First Day of Term 2 Monday 29th April

Upcoming Dates 

STAFF CAR PARK


The inside carpark is for STAFF only


This gate is locked at 9am and 
parking your car in the staff carpark 
will result with it being locked inside.

GATES


All gates are locked everyday by 
9.15am and re-opened after 2.15pm.


During these times you must come 
through the front office and sign in

HFCS Event Calendar Link Here

https://outlook.office365.com/calendar/published/352a7d067cd4458fada51d4993033391@holyfamily.catholic.edu.au/304bff8357c5459aacc6e113cb76e7bf10691466867080862908/calendar.html
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Please be aware
HFCS is a Nut Aware School


This means not sending food that contains nuts, such as 
peanut butter, Nutella, mueseli bars etc.  


If you are not sure please leave it at home.


Assemblies
Week Date Hosting Classes

7 15th March RLY & RTH
8 22nd March 2NP & 2MR Harmony Day Assembly
9 28th March Holy Week
10 5th April House Gathering
11 11th April Sports Day
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What’s been happening in OSHC;
 

Over the last couple of weeks, the children and 
educators have been exploring the importance of 
well-being through our school and OSHC (Out of 
School Hours Care) values and expectations. We 
asked families to provide insights into their values at 
home and as part of their families. From this, we 
learned that positive connections and relationships 
are important to the families. Therefore, we aim to 
support these values through the learning 
environment.

As part of supporting relationships, we have created a 
pet wall and a favourite memory wall to build a sense 
of belonging in the centre. The children and educators 
are so happy to share. We have been exploring what 
kindness means through activities such as creating 
kindness cards for the educators, acknowledging 
International Words Day.

Over the past couple of weeks, the children within our 
service have been showing great interest in animals 
within their surrounding environments. We had 
extended this interest by creating a sensory table. The sensory table included materials such as farm 
animal pasta, playdough, and plastic farm animals. The children have requested sensory play 
activities in the afternoon. We have been exploring with different natural materials. The children have 
been enjoying making and exploring cloud dough and shaving cream, rice creations, and playdough.

OSHC
Go directly to the HFCS OSHC Website

All fees must be 
paid weekly an 

email is sent with 
the statement each 

Monday morning

Bookings are 

essential and 

must be made by 

via the Xplor 

Home App.

Any 
cancellations 

must be notified 
24 hours prior or 

costs will be 
incurred. 

https://www.holyfamily.catholic.edu.au/oshc-services/
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OSHC
Go directly to the HFCS OSHC Website

Hello, my name is Ellise Maguire, Assistant 
Director at Holy Family Catholic School OSHC. 
I am currently in my final year of  studying a 
Bachelor of  Primary Education Honours 
Degree. My passion for learning and teaching 
young children has been a driving force in my 
educational journey. I believe in the power of  
education to shape futures, and I'm committed 
to being a positive change in the lives of  future 
students.

 

Looking forward, my aspirations extend 
beyond the classroom. I find a strong interest 
in counselling and disabilities, recognising the 
impact these fields can have on individuals' 
lives. My goal is to blend these areas of  study, advocating for 
inclusive education and providing support to those facing 
diverse challenges.

 

Bookings 
must be done a 
week before to 

be accepted due to 
our licence 

All OSHC children 
need to have a 
Sun Smart Hat

 Hats can be 

purchase at the 
uniform shop.

Vacation care 
program will be 
released soon


Book early to avoid 
disappointment

https://www.holyfamily.catholic.edu.au/oshc-services/
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School Timetable

6.30am - 8.30am Before School Care (OSHC) ...................

8.15am …………………..….. Yard supervision begins 

8.50am School Commences (Class roll marked) ...................................

9.00am Lessons Begin ...................................

11.00am Recess .................................

11.20am Lessons Resume .................................

12.40pm Eat Lunch ................................

12.50pm Lunch Playtime ................................

1.30pm Lessons Resume ..................................

3.00pm Dismissal ..................................

3.00pm - 3.20pm Supervised Kiss & Drop Zone  ..................

3.00pm - 6.00pm After School Care (OSHC) ..................
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School Uniform Information
Uniform Shop 
Opening Times

Monday and Thursday 
8.30am to 9.30am

Wednesday
2.30pm to 3.30pm

Donations of uniforms that can be used for children who have accidents 
of any kind would be greatly appreciated.


Please no red jumpers or sports jackets.

Male Formal Summer 
Short Sleeve HF striped shirt

Black shorts with HF logo
Black HF socks

In Term 1

the Summer 

uniform should 
be worn with 
a school hat

Female Formal Summer 
Short Sleeve HF striped shirt

Black shorts with HF logo
Black HF socks

Sports Summer 
Male and Female 

Striped HF polo shirt
Black Sport shorts with stripe
White HF sports ankle socks

Remember to 
label all 

jumpers, hats, 
drink bottles etc 
so lost property 
can be returned 
to your child
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School Bus Bookings (area map next page)


We would like to advise our families of the updates 

to our bus service bookings for 2024:


• Cost is $5 per one-way trip;


• Bookings need to be made through the QKR App or via phone call by12noon 
the working day prior to use of service;


• Please note that any refunds and credits will be forfeited for any late changes 
and/or no show;


• Morning bookings will have an SMS with an approximate pick up time sent 
the day before.

School Services

Canteen Orders


• Orders can be made through the QKR App, in person at the office or canteen 
or via phone call.


• Orders need to be placed by 9am via the QKR App and phone or in person by 
10am at the latest to ensure the order can be supplied.  


• QKR is the best way to see what food is available for purchase and orders can 
be placed in advance.  Please ensure you select the correct day (the current 
week is at the top of the screen) when ordering.

QKR App


Lunch orders, uniform orders, camps & carnival payments and permission forms, 
bus bookings and fee payments can all be done through the QKR App.


Download Qkr!TM today

Click to download Qkr! By Mastercard for Apple or Android.

https://itunes.apple.com/au/app/qkr!-by-mastercard/id589799471?mt=8
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.mastercard.labs.qkr&hl=en
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Holy 
Family 
Catholic 
School

School Bus Area
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Drink Bottles/Lunch Boxes


For safety reasons, please use 
plastic bottles and lunch boxes.


Remember to label items so lost 
items can be returned.


Laptop Information
The laptops are a great tool for students learning.  Here are a few tips for looking 
after them:


• No food or drink near the laptop;

• Use and store the laptop in a safe and dry area; (ie not near sinks or wash areas);

• Always have the laptop closed when carrying it;

• Do not run with the laptop;

• Ensure the protective cover is on and not tampered with.


Damage to laptops will incur a $250 excess payment for repairs


Personal Items

Personal items, such as toys, 

electronics or sports equipment, can 
get damaged or lost at school.


To avoid this please leave personal 
items at home.


Extra Tips
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2024 
Instrumental Music Program 

INSTRUMENTS 30 minute lesson 
Violin ü 
Singing ü 
Drums ü 
Piano/Keyboard ü 
Classical Guitar 
(Must have nylon strings) ü 

 
1.   TUITION 
§ Lessons are held weekly during lesson time. Students leave their class to attend their instrumental lesson 

and return approx. 30 minutes later.   
§ If at any time your child wishes to discontinue instrumental tuition, you should notify the Instrumental teacher 

by phone or in writing before the start of the next term.   
 
2. TUITION FEES 
§ Fees are usually charged per term, in advance, with the expectation that students will complete a full 

term’s tuition before discontinuing lessons. Fees are therefore non-refundable. 
§ Accounts for tuition fees are issued by the tutors and are payable to the tutors direct.  2024 fees for all 

students have been set for tutors at $320 for a 10 week term.   Please note an additional fee for materials 
may apply for some instruments.  Parents will be notified of this before tuition commences. 

§ Tutors will invoice parents each term with the expectation that full fees will be paid no later than week 2 
of each new term.  Please speak to the tutor personally if another arrangement needs to be negotiated. 
Tutors have been instructed not to give lessons if payment has not been made.  Please do not enrol 
your child in lessons unless you are able to afford lesson fees, tuition books and possibly instrument hire 

 
3. ABSENTEEISM 
§ As the instrumental teachers are not employed directly by the school, they are essentially running their 

own business and may have different requirements in this area.  
§ If students are sick on the day of their lesson, please phone their tutor directly (or the school office if 

necessary) by 8am. 
§ If the Tutor is not notified that the student will be away, the lesson will not usually be made up. 
§ If students are going on an excursion/camp (or have an appointment) on the day of their lesson the tutor 

must be notified at least one week prior to the lesson.  If prior notification is given, the lesson will be 
made up. 

§ If the Tutor is away, lessons will either be made up or credited to the next term. 
 
4. INSTRUMENT HIRE 
§ Instrument hire can be arranged easily through the school, from a company called ‘Size Music’.  The hire 

fee is charged to your school account each term.  By going through the school, you will pay less, however 
normal hire contract conditions will apply.  
Instrument Hire Rates (per term includes holidays) (subject to change) 
Violin - all sizes:  $55 
Classical Guitar – all sizes:  $34 

 

 
To register complete the registration form or online  

Click here for the online application

https://www.holyfamily.catholic.edu.au/instrumental-music-form26/
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Click this link for the full Echo Newsletter from 
Salisbury Parish

https://salcath.org.au/images/Download/The%20Echo%203rd%20December%202023%20%20%20-%20%20First%20Sunday%20of%20Advent%20%20-%20%20Year%20B.pdf
https://salcath.org.au/images/Download/The%20Echo%2017th%20March%202024%20%20%20-%20%205th%20Sunday%20of%20Lent%20%20-%20%20Year%20B.pdf
https://salcath.org.au/images/Download/The%20Echo%2017th%20March%202024%20%20%20-%20%205th%20Sunday%20of%20Lent%20%20-%20%20Year%20B.pdf
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Wednesday Week 9 
27th March 2024
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Support us

For th
e 

month of 

March

https://subscribe.entertainment.com.au/fundraiser/162v442
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Student Absence Options 

Students are expected at school for an 8:50am start.  Should your child be absent 
or late to school for any reason (illness, appointments, family events or holidays) 
please advise the front office by any of these following methods:


*	 Call the front office on 8250 6166


* 	 Send an email to absent@holyfamily.catholic.edu.au


*	 Send a text to 0417 038 063


*	 For any absences longer than 2 school days please use this link


If your child arrives after 8:50am please bring them via the 
front office to sign them in.  Failure to do so will result in an 
absent SMS being sent.


Helpful Hints & Tips pt1

Early Collection Guidelines 
• Advise the front office of your need to collect your child early. This can be done 

by phone, in person or email to absent@holyfamily.catholic.edu.au


• Upon arrival please sign out the student via the iPad

on the front desk and staff will call for your child to come

to the front office if not already in Student Services.


• Cancel any OSHC bookings via the Xplor app 

and bus bookings will be forfeited.


• Defer any lunch orders (if before 10:00am) 

or have the lunch order collected to take home 

if canteen have it ready.


https://www.holyfamily.catholic.edu.au/parent-resources/application-for-exemption-form-school-enrolmentattendance/


Newsletter Term 1 Week 7 - Friday, 15 March 2024

Page 26

End of Day Dismissal Information 

School finishes at 3pm 

The front entrance gate will be open by 2:30pm for families to enter the school 
to wait for their children on site. If needing to take your child early please sign 
them out before going to the classroom.


Carpark Gate 1 is opened as close to 2:30pm as possible.  The gate leading to 
the Kiss and Drop Zone will be opened either at 2:45pm or when the school bus 
has arrived (whichever comes first).


The side and rear gates will be opened when the teacher on duty arrives just 
after 3pm.


Please make an OSHC booking if you cannot collect your child/children on time.


Helpful Hints & Tips pt2

Pedestrian Safety


Please use the footpath between 
the carpark and road when walking 
your children to the school gates


Use the pedestrian crossings to 
ensure everyone stays safe.


Pick Up & Drop Off Safety


Use the Kiss & Drop driveway if you 
cannot get out of your car 


This area is supervised and the 
safest way to drop off or collect your 

child while you stay in your car.
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